Due to the senstive issues surrounding this unit, it may be wise to get administrative support before starting this unit.  It has many social issues surrounding it and may be wise to inform parents/guardians of this unit.  This is a rough draft of a possible letter home. It can be altered as needed to accomodate your class.

[date]

Dear parent(s)/guardian(s),

Starting [date of unit to begin] in your child’s Spanish [level] class, we will be starting a new unit that will be exciting, thought-provoking, and hopefully interesting to all involved.  We will be starting a unit on bullfighting, social rights, and opinions relating to this contrversial “sport” known throughout the Spanish speaking world..  It will be done in conjunction with a unit where the emphasis is on conversation and forming and giving opinion statements. It is my intention for students to research this topic, understand the practice, and converse about this controversial “sport”.
I am bringing this to your attention in hope that you may talk with your child about this issue, see how their knowledge grows, and how well they can discuss this topic. It is always amazing to see young minds learn about issues and develop informed opinions.  It is my sincere hope that in no way will any student be made to feel uncomfortable with this topic and that students will not be made to defend their own personal opinion..  I know that for many, animal rights are a very important topic.  Please help me make this a positive learning experience for all.
Feel free to contact me with any question or concerns regarding this unit. I would be more than willing to help you to further understand this project.

Thank You,

[name}

[phone number]

[e-mail address]

